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RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS:
A session of the Roads Funding Subcommittee was held at the Washtenaw County Administration Building in the City of Ann Arbor, Michigan, on Thursday, February 21, 2019 
The meeting was called to order by Rod Green at 8:03 a.m. 
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ruth Ann Jamnick, Washtenaw County Commissioner and Liaison to the Washtenaw County Road Commission; Lew Kidder, Citizen at Large; Howard Lazarus, City of Ann Arbor; Brian Marl, Municipal Government; Rodrick Green, Road Commissioner; Jason Maciejewski, WCBOC; Coy Vaughn, Parks & Recreation; Anne Brown, Citizen at Large (via telephone) 
MEMBERS ABSENT:
Ricky Jefferson, Ryan Buck, Peter Psarouthakis, Sheryl Siddall
OTHERS PRESENT:
Barb Fuller, Washtenaw County Road Commissioner; Matt MacDonell, Washtenaw County Road Commission;  Roy Townsend, Washtenaw County Parks & Recreation; Emily Kizer, Washtenaw County Road Commission
CITIZEN PARTICIPATION
None
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Minutes of 11/1/18 were approved
NEW BUSINESS
Welcomed new member, County Commissioner from District 2, Jason Maciejewski.  Commissioner Maciejewski introduced himself, shared a bit of his history, as well as his commitment to this group. 
Discussed goals for 2019, ultimately ending with:
1. Educate new commissioners (Board of Commissioners)
2. Update new (and all) commissioners on our work 
3. Advocate for renewal of millage  
Agreed to have staff schedule quarterly meetings, 4th Thursday in May, August, September and October of this year 
DISCUSSION
A brochure created by the Road Commission was distributed, ‘Promises Made, Promises Kept’  it outlines the successes of PA283 and the roads funding millage.  
The possibility of renewal of the millage was discussed at length, and the amount that may be required to bring all county roads back into reasonable repair.   
The non-motorized trails were discussed, and Coy will work to project trails projects for 19/20
Discussion on planned projects for next 2 years.  
Agreed that we need a firm plan to present to the Board of Commissioners in the fall, including a recommendation on the renewal of the millage in 2020.  Demonstrate the overall problem and outline a solution on how to fix it.  Be sure to incorporate any solutions proposed by our lawmakers in Lansing.  
Is a Countywide mobility plan a feasible solution?  
The March 7 presentation to the Board of Commissioners Working Session Committee was discussed, and Sheryl will speak for the group.  Coy will be available to answer questions on non-motorized portion.  Presentation will be sent to committee no later than 3/1 for review.  We will provide commissioners with Promises Made/Promises Kept document at that meeting.  
NEXT STEPS
Staff to schedule meetings for remainder of year, May, August, September and October.  
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting ended at 8:42 (Kidder/Green)



